Strong Foundations Charter School


Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
October 20, 2021
5:30 p.m.
Present: Dina Condodemetraky, Bri Rys, Mark Sisti, Safiya Wazir, Tammi Lemay, Eric Raymond, Sarah Osborne, Colleen Sliva and Beth McClure (not a board member)

Absent: Paul Raymond
· Call to Order: Meeting was called to order at 5:34 p.m.
· Secretary’s Report: Vote on meeting minutes from September 22, 2021. Motion to accept by Wazir, second by Rys. Motion passed unanimously, 8 to 0.
· Treasurer’s Report and Manifest: Review and vote on September report and manifest. Motion to accept by Sliva, second by Rys. Motion passed unanimously, 8 to 0.
· Principal’s Report
· Open House: Was held outside in two parts, R-3 and 4-8. Well attended. Bri asked question about whether the Open House could be combined with the family picnic. McClure explained the different purposes for each. The family picnic is an opportunity for families to get to know each other, and the Open House is a chance for families to meet the teachers and learn about the curriculum
· Staffing update: Still looking for one Special Educator, one Substitute Teacher, and two paraprofessionals.
· Construction update: roofing all done, electric and HVAC will be starting soon.
· Renewal update: Monday Oct. 18th renewal virtual site visit. All stakeholder groups well represented, including students, teachers, the Board, and administration. Condodemetraky thanked Rys, Osborne, and Wazir for representing the Board. One of the reviewers asked Board members whether there had been training for Board members, which prompted  Condodemetraky to think about getting Board training. Wazir agreed that it would be helpful to have training for newcomers. McClure will ask the Alliance for Charter Schools whether they have training they can offer.
· Old Business: None
· New business
· Cost of stationary basketball backstops: Robert H. Lord Company quoted $27,000 for backstops including installation. Osborne asked about whether there were other bids for pricing. McClure explained that there are not multiple local vendors for this specialty item. McClure had contacted another company in the spring, but they had not returned contact or provided a bid. She was unable to find any other companies that provided basketball backstops. Milestone had worked with Robert H. Lord Company on the Concord Rec. Center and referred McClure to them.  Condodemetraky asked for a motion to approve the stationary backstops to be ordered and installed. Motion by Sliva, second by Osborne. Motion passed unanimously, 8 to 0. 
· Request for amendment of Charter to increase cap to 360. In 2014 we had our charter amended to 328. Question from Lemay about whether increasing enrollment would lead to a larger class size. McClure said that class sizes would stay the same. Motion to support requesting an amendment to the charter by Sisti, second by Sliva. Motion passed unanimously 8 to 0.
· Energy efficient lighting replacement cost to change all fluorescent lights to LED: Rebate being offered by Eversource of $23,940. The cost would be $19,000 to Freedom Energy and $19,500 for Irish Electric to install. The job must be started before December 31, 2021 and complete by June 30, 2022 to get the rebate. (Net cost $14,560) Osborne asked whether the agreement was binding. McClure said that Eversource had signed the agreement. Wazir asked whether it would save the school money. McClure said the estimated annual savings would be more than the total cost of replacing the lighting. (Estimated annual savings of $35,284) Osborne: Question about the benefit of LED vs. fluorescent lighting on the children’s eyes. McClure was uncertain about that benefit, but LED lighting doesn’t flicker. Motion to approve updating the lighting throughout the building to a more energy efficient option. Motion by Wazir, second by Osborne. Motion passed unanimously, 7 to 0. (Sliva had left the meeting at that time.)
· Audit and next month’s meeting: McClure explained that the auditor will meet with the Board in November to explain the results of the audit. The Board and Principal will go into nonpublic session to meet with the auditor, then continue in a nonpublic executive session to meet without the Principal.
· Public comment: Amanda Kirsch discussed mask exemption for her child. Condodemetraky recommended that the Task Force discuss this request for a mask exemption. Jessica Penn knows that the decision was made to look at community spread. She feels that COVID has been established, few children are getting sick. Rys responded that her children are the children who are positive but asymptomatic. Rys said that it’s not just about the students getting COVID but that it comes home to the at-risk family members. She understands there will never be a decision the Board or Task Force makes that 100% of people will agree with. Penn asked if the cases stay at substantial for the whole year, will we mask for the whole year? McClure said the plan currently states masking indoors will be required as long as community spread is substantial in Merrimack and Hillsborough counties. Currently about 28% of the positive cases are children under 18. Across the country, except for New England, cases are dropping, so McClure hopes they will start dropping in New England as well. Condodemetraky said she will bring the questions about masks to the Task Force. Sisti commented that the way this issue was discussed reflected a positive way in which our school is different because we were able to have a civil discussion about a very difficult situation. He expressed a desire that the rest of the country be able to handle difficult situations like this.
· Other business: Do we want to return to an in-person meeting on November 17th or not? If we do, we could Zoom the public into the meeting. There was no opposition to meeting in person. We will plan to meet at the school in November.
· Meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m.
Date of next meetings: November 17th at 5:30 at 715 Riverwood Drive, Pembroke, NH. Future meetings to be held in-person or remotely as determined by the Board of Trustees: December 15th, January 19th, February 16th, March 16th, April 20th, May 18th, June 15th, no July meeting, August 17th
***

	Trustee
	Term

	Dina Condodemetraky (Chair)
	3 Year Term – Sep 2019 to Aug 2022 

	Colleen Sliva
	3 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2023

	Bri Rys
	3 Year Term –   Sep 2019 to Aug 2022

	Eric Raymond 
	2 year term - Sep 2020 to Aug 2022

	Mark Sisti
	3 year term – Sep 2021 to Aug 2024

	Paul Raymond
	Partial 3 year term – (was Sep 2020) July 2021 to Aug 2023

	Safiya Wazir (Parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2021 to Aug 2022 (1st Parent term)

	Tammi Lemay (Parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2021 to Aug 2022 (1st Parent term)

	Sarah Osborne (parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2021 to Aug 2022 (2nd Parent term)
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